To the Participants of the International Seminar on Right to Food

Lubango (Angola) - June 2007
 

Dear participants,

First of all I would like to congratulate Actionaid , ADRA, ESAC, ISPRA, the UNHRO in Angola and FAO for organizing this seminar. I also  would like to congratulate all participants and apologise for note being present due to the 5th session of the UN Human Rights Council in Geneva.
In the world today, global levels of hunger continue to rise. The number of people suffering

from hunger has increased to 854 million people in 2006 and has been rising every year since 1996. Virtually no progress has been made in reducing hunger, despite the commitments made by Governments in 1996 at the first World Food Summit and again at the Millennium Summit in 2000. More than 6 million children still die every year before their fifth birthday.

This is unacceptable. All human beings have the right to live in dignity, free from hunger. 
 

The dialogue that is taking place in Lubango is therefore essential. It will contribute to build the institutional framework to assure the right to food in Angola. The discussions linking rural development with the right to food will also certainly make a distinctive contribution having in mind the actual development phase in Angola.
 

Civil society engagement is this process is important and I would like to reinstate the importance of strengthen  national networks  to participate in this process and therefore I would like to share my enthusiasm with the possible creation of a national network for food security in Angola.
 

I wish to all participants a fruitful discussion and work and will remain available to support further efforts in this process.

Jean Ziegler

UN Special Rapporteur on the Right to Food
